
 
From: Shaun Schmitke [mailto:Shaun.Schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au]  
Sent: Monday, 11 July 2016 7:56 AM 

To: Chambers - Hatcher VP; AMOD 

Cc: Rebecca Sostarko; Jane McCarty 
Subject: CASUAL EMPLOYMENT - AM2014/197 & AM2014/196 

 
11 July 2016  
 
Ms Katrine Huynh 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street 
EAST SYDNEY NSW 2011                 
 
Email:  chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Ms Huynh 
 
RE: 4 YEARLY REVIEW OF MODERN AWARDS – COMMON ISSUE - CASUAL 
EMPLOYMENT - AM2014/197 & AM2014/196 
 
We refer to the above matters in which Master Builders Australia maintains an interest and 
write further to our correspondence of 16 June 2016 regarding the Joinery and Building 
Trades Award 2010 and the impending hearing regarding same on Friday 15 July. 
 
It is our understanding that all parties (AWU, CFMEU, AiGroup, HIA and MBA) have now 
written to the Commission advising that they are happy for the hearing to proceed by written 
submission.  
 
We would be most obliged if His Honour is able to clarify the Commission’s intentions for the 
conduct of this matter. Ms Sostarko of our office will be appearing this morning via Video-
Link from Canberra should there be any other information required. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Shaun Schmitke 
NATIONAL DIRECTOR OF INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS 
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